
 
 

April 30, 2021 
 
 
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairwoman 
Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 U.S. Capitol 
Washington, DC  20515

The Honorable Kay Granger 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations 
1036 Longworth 
Washington, DC  20515 
 

 
Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 
 
I am requesting funding for Phase II of the Veterans Memorial Boulevard project in fiscal year 2022.  The 
sponsor for this project is the City of Temple, located at 2 N. Main St., Temple, TX 76501. 
 
The funding is designated for construction of roadway and pedestrian improvements servicing the Olin E. 
Teague Veterans Medical Center.  The proposed infrastructure improvement is a multi-fold project, which 
will add a landscaped median dividing the current roadway into separate north and south lanes, turn lanes 
and shared-use pathway facilities along Veterans Memorial Boulevard, improved stormwater facilities to 
address on/off-site flooding issues, and bus shelters with improved access. 
  
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
John R. Carter 

Member of Congress


